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Introduction  
1) The British Veterinary Association (BVA) is the national representative body for the veterinary 

profession in the United Kingdom. With more than 19,500 members, our primary aim is to represent, 
support and champion the interests of the United Kingdom’s veterinary profession. We therefore 
take a keen interest in all issues affecting the profession, including animal health and welfare, public 
health, regulatory issues and employment matters. 

2) We welcome the opportunity to contribute to the call for input on the UK free trade agreement with 
Türkiye. Our key asks and concerns relate to Sanitary and Phytosanitary Measures (SPS) and 
animal welfare. 

 

Sanitary and Phytosanitary Measures (SPS) 
3) The Department for Business and Trade’s information note for the call for input on a new free trade 

agreement between the United Kingdom and Türkiye includes the following reference to SPS 
measures:  
 
“The current UK-Turkey Trade Agreement has a very minimalist SPS chapter which only restates 

the Parties’ international obligations under the WTO SPS Agreement. It has no substantive 
commitments. It does not include provisions on cooperation on animal welfare.” 

4) SPS measures form a vital part of the UK’s biosecurity framework and should not be seen solely 
as a barrier to trade that needs to be overcome. They serve a vital purpose: ensuring the 
maintenance of public and animal health through effective disease surveillance and control. The 
consequences of failing to map out and implement a comprehensive SPS agreement in the trade 
deals we sign could be catastrophic to multiple sectors of the UK’s economy. SPS measures also 
provide positive benefits to our UK Export trade by providing the assurance of animal / public 
health necessary for allowing access to other markets for our genetics, live animals (for breeding), 
and meat. 

5) It was confirmed in March 2023 that cases of Foot and Mouth Disease (FMD) were found in 
Türkiye and a few other countries in the Middle East. From recent history the UK is well aware of 
the disastrous impact that a FMD outbreak can have on the country with millions of animals 
slaughtered costing billions in damages. This cannot be allowed to happen again so we must 
ensure our SPS measures are stringent and effective.  

6) The great majority of new free trade agreements (FTAs) that the UK has signed now contain 
provisions seeking to simplify SPS trade requirements. The UK-Japan deal looked to simplify these 
measures when it was rolled over from the EU-Japan agreement. SPS was a key issue included in 
the UK-Australia deal whereby the UK retains the ability to ban goods based on animal or public 
health grounds. The UK-New Zealand trade deal also included a guarantee on maintaining the 
standards of both nations when it comes to 

 




